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25 Staff Mental Health and Well-being Policy
St Michael’s Pre-school wants to ensure that staff are supported and encouraged to develop personally and professionally. We recognise that staff mental health and well-being is important to the children and families time at pre-school. We are committed to making sure that this Staff Mental Health and Well-Being Policy is implemented so that each individual is able to cope successfully with the demands in their lives, whatever the cause of stress. The purpose of this policy is to maintain an ethos which supports staff health and well-being by making sure all its employees are treated fairly and consistently. We recognise that our staff are individuals with unique skills, strengths and differing professional and personal development needs. The management team are dedicated to meeting staff needs and reasonable requests for reduced hours or time off due to reduced levels of mental and physical well-being. 
The Policy aims:
• To develop a healthy, motivated workforce who can deliver a high standard of education and care for our children and families.

• We promote the health and well-being of all staff members, recognising the impact work can have on employees’ stress levels and mental and physical health. 
• To recognise that excessive hours of work can be detrimental to staff health and effectiveness and to agree on flexible working practices where possible and that will not be  detrimental to the daily running of the pre-school or to statutory requirements. 
• To communicate the importance of a life-work balance to all staff. 
• To respond sensitively to external pressures which affect the lives of staff members. 
• To improve staff development, co-operation and teamwork by employing effective leaders. 
• Will adopt ‘family friendly’ employment, including consideration of part-time working, flexible working patterns etc. where this can be implemented without detriment to the operational requirements of the pre-school. 
• Will provide a range of strategies for involving staff in decision making processes. 
• Will review the demands on staff and seek practical solutions wherever possible. 
• Will provide personal and professional development opportunities.   
• Will ensure that there is clear communication between staff and management. 
• Create reasonable opportunities for employees to discuss concerns and will enable staff to do so in an environment where stress is not considered a weakness. 
• Will assist in the development of good practice and ensure that they do not, through their actions or omissions, create unnecessary work for themselves or their colleagues. 
• Employees will ask their head teacher or a member of the senior lead team for help or support if required. This includes understanding that a good relationship requires communication from both parties and so it’s important that issues are raised at the earliest possible time so that effective strategies can be put in place to manage workloads. 
Management should be sensitive to any problems which may cause the employee stress related issues and should act professionally, fair, consistent and in a timely manner when a concern arises. The pre-school will provide support to any employees facing high levels of stress in the workplace, as well as other work-related issues which are having/ have the potential to have a negative impact on the staff member’s health and well-being. Staff member’s privacy and dignity is respected. This means maintaining confidentiality, upholding the employees' rights and dealing with the employee with tact and sensitivity. Staff members will be consulted about the explanation given to parents should they enquire a period of absence. 
Procedures to promote staff well-being 
• Regular staff one to one meetings which provide an opportunity to discuss any concerns regarding their key children, parents, personal life and work life. 
• Continuing professional development 
• Social events 
• Performance Management/ Appraisal for all staff • All staff encouraged to contribute to committee and staff meetings

• Recognition of staff birthdays / special occasions
.• Staff can raise concerns in confidence with members of the management team as their door is always open. 
An open, honest, transparent environment which respects and embraces all individual needs, professional and personal experiences. 
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